  CITY OF AVA, MISSOURI

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

City Hall 404 S. Jefferson Street
AGENDA

August 8, 2017 @ 5:00 P.M.

Draft: Minutes will not be official until approved at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Alderman meeting. 

PRESENT: Present members were: Mayor David Norman, Alderman Burrely Loftin, Alderman Keith Jones, Alderman Noel Dye, City Clerk Suzanne Welsh, Administrative Director Peggy Porter, Police Chief Reggie Johnson, and City Attorney Larry Tyrrell. Alderman Stan Lovan was absent.
GUESTS: An attendance register was provided for guests to sign.

I. Call to order: The meeting on August 8, 2017 of the City of Ava, Board of Aldermen, was called to order by Mayor David Norman.
II.  Roll call of Aldermen:  Aldermen present were: Burrely Loftin, Noel Dye, and Keith Jones. Stan Lovan was absent    

III.  Approval of Minutes: Minutes of July 25, 2017 Board of Aldermen meeting were presented to the aldermen ahead of the meeting. The minutes were approved as presented.
IV.  PUBLIC ADDRESS TO THE BOARD: none
 V.
  Approve or Amend agenda: Motion was made to amend the agenda by Burrely Loftin and 
              seconded by Noel Dye. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0.
VI.
  Order of business:

             A.  Unfinished business: None
             B.  Reports of special boards, committees & city officers                   
                  1. Administrative Director Peggy Porter- Cash balances are at $1.7 Million and we have started a new budget year. The preliminary audit was last Thursday, August 3rd, with full audit scheduled for September 11, 2017.
                  2.  City Clerk Suzanne Welsh- Nothing 
     C.    Reading of Bills (proposed ordinances) and Resolutions- None
     D. Mayor/Aldermen’s comments: 
1. Guttering-City hall has new commercial guttering in place around the building.
2. Demolish housing- There are several houses around the city on schedule to be demolished this year, the cost estimate for each house is under $5,000.00. Dodson Excavating out of Cabool, MO was the lowest, most efficient when it comes to tearing down and removing since he owns his own equipment and dumpsters. The property owners will be given the option to have the home demolished and keep the lot mowed and clear of brush/rubbish or deed the lot to the city so the city maintains the lot until it is sold. They will have to be clear of taxes with no mortgages and have deed to the property. 

3. Airport- Asphalt will be placed on the runway Wednesday, August 9th, weather permitting. Water has been taken out of the hydrant on Denny Street by Pace Construction for use on the runway. There is also another group using water out of hydrants for the JJ Bridge repair project. Justin Colburn is keeping track of what is being used on that project. 
4. Storm grate repairs- There are three storm grates that need repairs. One is next to the sidewalk by YogaWell, another across the street from Gib’s Barber shop, and the property by the old Casey Store off East 14 Highway. MoDOT has been contacted and they claim they do not maintain the grates so the city is looking at how to repair them. 
5. HWY 14 Wilkerson bldg.-MoDOT has scheduled to do an overlay project on HWY 14 so the city needs to re-route the sewer lines as soon as possible. 

6. Sewer Line behind Dollar General and Curtis Dept. Store- The city will clear the area of brush and clean out the creek bed then work on pouring concrete to build up the base that the sewer line sits upon. 
7. Power lines by McDonalds- Billy Joe Evans had the brush cleaned out below the power lines along his property and close to McDonalds. The city has had the brush cleaned out around power lines at Sundown Ridge and by the Methodist Church property where they are cleaning up the brush from both places. 

8. Sonic- The old Sonic building has been sold to a local business owner. 
9. Imogene Ewing- Flooding issues in her basement. She has contacted all of the aldermen regarding her issue and the need to find out if it is the city’s sewer backing up into her basement or another source is causing her basement to flood. Imogene agreed to split the cost and have the city check her backflow preventer for errors using a camera her son owns. This will be the less invasive way to check the backflow preventer and her son, Terry Ewing, has a camera that can be used for the visual . 

10. The city will look at the current weed ordinance dropping the height level from the current 12 inches down. There will be a few changes, omitting the word cultivate and adding invasive species. We will look at issuing a violation instead of going onto the property. Alderman Loftin asked if vacant lots or undeveloped lots would have a different height limit than residential lots. The ordinance should be ready for review and approval at the next council meeting.
VII.    Court Docket – July 21, 2017. A motion was made by Keith Jones to approve the July 21st court docket seconded by Noel Dye. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0.
VIII. Closed Session under RSMo 610.021 (1) Litigation (3) Personnel- cancelled closed session meeting. 
IX.    Adjourn- No further business, meeting was adjourned at 6:02 
Minutes submitted by: ______________________________
                                     Suzanne Welsh, City Clerk

Approved by:               ______________________________

                                     Mayor David Norman

